Town of Ledyard Planning Board October 10, 2018 Town of Ledyard Town Hall, 1099 Poplar Ridge Rd, Aurora, NY 13026

Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm by Debbie Ross, Chairman.

Present: Debbie Ross, Mark Bailey, Eric Littlejohn, Claire Morehouse, Paul Simkin, Pat Bianconi, Bonnie Bennett and Bill Tutton.

Village discussed their concerns with the Board but only 1 new item: ask Inns about "events" in Lighting memo, dated Aug 22, 2018. Will send updated Part 1 and SHPO report to Village. With questions answered, Pat & Bonnie left.

Board went through the updated Part 1 and how it affected Part 2. Discussed parking lot surface, potential number of vehicles parked at any time, emergency access, fire hydrants, distance of underground propane tanks from building and lighting.

Inns Spa project public hearing Wednesday, 10/17/18 at 7:30 pm, with SEQR determination of significance to follow.

Motion made by Mark to adjourn at 8:30.

Minutes written by Chairman.

Respectively submitted,

Debbie (Deborah) Ross, Chairman Town of Ledyard Planning Board